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As a result of a joint review of the current medical plan options, the parties propose the following
modifications to the health care plan provisions contained in the benefit plans as outlined in the 1994
Medical, Dental and Vision Benefit Agreement.

The parties propose to consolidate the retail drug plan coverage currently offered through the
Company's Managed Care Point-of-Service vendor with the Mail Service Prescription Drug Program
outlined in Exhibit E of the Agreement effective January 1, 1997. Consolidated retail drug coverage
will apply to the following plans (POS, PPO, OOA) offered by our current managed care vendor,
Prudential HealthCare. Retail drug coverage for the MSP plan will also be provided by the new
vendor.

After thorough review and analysis of information provided through the RFP process, and on-site
visits by the parties to the drug distribution and customer services facilities, the parties propose the
selection of Merck-Medco as the consolidated drug plan vendor.

• Retail prescription drug co-pays for Health Plan of the Redwoods and Kaiser South will remain
status quo.
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• Savings from this consolidation effort will result in the addition of retail drug coverage for active
employees and their eligible dependents who belong to HMOs that do not currently offer this
benefit. The co-pay for this new benefit will be set at $10. The $10 co-pay is the maximum
amount that a participant will pay for an individual drug purchase. If the cost of the drug being
purchased is less than $10, the actual cost is what the participant will pay.

• Active employees and their eligible dependents that elect Kaiser North will also adopt the $10 co-
pay for retail drug coverage. The $10 co-pay is the maximum amount that a participant will pay for
an individual drug purchase. If the cost of the drug being purchased is less than $10, the actual
cost is what the participant will pay.

• Monthly update meetings with the ISEW, ESC, Medco and PG&E will be available to the parties
upon signing of this Agreement and will be scheduled through June 1997. At that time, the
frequency of future meetings will be determined.

• In the spirit of the Partnership forged on April 5, 1995, the parties agree to continue to explore
ways in which the Company, its Employees and Shareholders can all benefit from cost savings
achieved through this project.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided
and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.
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